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Clean Air
Associated British Ports
PLANNING ACT 2008
REGULATION 32 OF THE INFRASTRUCTURE PLANNING
(ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT ASSESSMENT) REGULATIONS
2017 NOTIFICATION OF INFORMATION ABOUT
DEVELOPMENT LIKELY TO HAVE SIGNIFICANT EFFECTS
ON
THE ENVIRONMENT IN AN EEA STATE
PROPOSED IMMINGHAM EASTERN RO-RO TERMINAL
Associated British Ports has formally notified the Secretary of State, of its
intention
to submit an Environmental Statement.

The Proposed Development is located within the eastern sector of the existing
Port
of Immingham estate which lies adjacent to the main deep-water shipping
channel on
the south bank of the Humber Estuary. The Proposed Development
would provide additional
port infrastructure at the Port of Immingham and will
deliver four berths and associated
infrastructure to increase the embarkation and
disembarkation capacity of rollon/roll-off
(RoRo) commercial and automotive
traffic. Throughput is expected to be 800,000 units
per year.

Information about the Proposed Development and about its likely significant
effects
is available in the scoping report and the Secretary of State’s scoping
opinion which
are available electronically on the Planning Inspectorate’s website:
https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/projects/yorkshire-and-
thehumber/immingham-eastern-ro-ro-terminal/?ipcsection=overview

Based on the current information provided by the Applicant to the Secretary of
State,
and applying a precautionary approach, the Secretary of State is of the
view that
the Proposed Development is likely to have significant effects on the
environment
in Iceland and Denmark. In accordance with Regulation 32 of the
Infrastructure Planning
(Environmental Impact Assessment) Regulations 2017
(EIA Regulations) the Secretary
of State has provided information to the above
mentioned EEA States about the Proposed
Development and its likely significant
effects, and these States have been asked to
indicate by 16 March 2022 whether
or not they wish to participate in the procedure
for examining and determining the
application under the Planning Act 2008 (PA 2008)
and Regulation 32 of the EIA
Regulations.

The Proposed Development is currently at the pre-application stage of the
process.
The Applicant has not yet submitted an application to the Secretary of
State. If the
application is accepted for examination, the application will be
examined in public
and, subject to the provisions of the PA 2008, the examination
must be completed within
a period of six months. Further information about how
to participate in the examination
procedure under the PA 2008 and the way in
which the Secretary of State will notify
and consult EEA States in accordance
with Regulation 32 of the EIA Regulations is
available on the Planning
Inspectorate’s website: www.planningportal.gov.uk/infrastructure.

Following examination of the application and having taken the environmental
information
into consideration, the decision maker may refuse or grant
development consent. If
development consent is granted, this may be subject to
requirements which, if necessary,
will secure measures to avoid, reduce or offset
the major adverse effects of the Proposed
Development.

Date: 2 February 2022

Signed by the Planning Inspectorate for and on behalf of the Secretary of State
for
Levelling Up, Housing and Communities
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